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Martinsville Bible Church        
Expectations & Reminders
Coming and Going

· Please arrive just a couple minutes before 6:00 pm.
Please enter at the Side entrance under the overhang.
Cubbies and Sparks should be signed in and out from their classrooms by a parent/guardian.

· Please be prepared to pick up clubbers by 7:30 pm. We may occasionally dismiss them a minute or two late. Please be patient and parents are welcome to wait in the fellowship hall at 7:20 and watch the closing before they pick up their children from their rooms.
· Watch for cars – BE SAFE
What to Bring/Wear
· Wear your uniform if you have one (watch for theme nights).
· Wear Tennis Shoes to club for game time. We may not allow clubbers to participate in certain activities if they are not wearing Tennis Shoes for safety reasons.
· Bring your Bible and handbook every week.
· We ask all who are able to bring 50₡ each week for dues.
For Everyone’s Safety

· If you are sick and/or did not attend school, you can’t come to Awana.
· If you think there is a good chance you could be contagious and make someone ill, please stay home.
· We will not have Awana Club if school has been canceled.
Respect



· Use appropriate language; Treat others with kindness; Have respect for personal property.
· Please help keep the building and grounds nice and clean.
Discipline
· Group Setting - we use the “5 Count” to get your attention –you must be quiet by 5!
· Individuals - we use the “3 Count” for clubbers who misbehave.
· Count One: A specific verbal warning that tells the clubber that their behavior is inappropriate and that they must comply with Awana Club expectations.
· Count Two: The clubber will be reminded of Awana Club expectations by the club director or the commander.
· Count Three:  The clubber will be removed from the current activity and a meeting will be scheduled with the clubber’s parents/guardians.
